
 

 

 

 

 

WDNR WATER QUALITY PLANNING PROGRAM PROGRESS REPORT – OCTOBER, 2012 
EAST CENTRAL WISCONSIN REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION 

 
SSA Plan Updates & Mapping 
East Central staff continued to work on the Brillion and Embarrass/Cloverleaf Lakes Plan Updates as 
follows: 

 

o Attended the East Central Quarterly Commission meeting to present the Embarrass/Cloverleaf 
Lakes Sewer Service Area Plan. 
 

o Unsuccessful attempt to schedule a meeting with the Town of Rantoul regarding the 2030 
Brillion Sewer Service Area Plan update. 
 

 
East Central staff continued to work on other SSA issues as follows: 
 

 

o Staff had email and phone conversations with the Town of Algoma Sanitary District relative to 
their efforts in consolidating with the Omro Sanitary District.  These communications dealt with 
the towns’ efforts to renegotiate sewer rates with the City of Omro. 
 

o Staff also had phone conversations with the City of Omro consultant tasked with preparing a 
service agreement for the Algoma Sanitary District No. 1. 
 

o Staff used the majority of the month to complete the Phase II Groundwater Recharge Project. 
 

 
 

Sewer Extension / Facilities Plan Reviews 
The following number of projects were received, reviewed and commented on: 

o Private Laterals: 1 o Public Interceptors: 0 

o Private Interceptor: 0 o Preliminary/Final Subdivision Plats: 0 

o Sewer Extensions: 0 o Facilities Plans: 0 

o Lift Stations: 0  
 

 
Expenditures for October, 2012 totaled $2.45.  

 



 

 

WDNR WATER QUALITY PLANNING PROGRAM PROGRESS REPORT – NOVEMBER, 2012 
EAST CENTRAL WISCONSIN REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION 

 
SSA Plan Updates & Mapping 
East Central staff continued to work on the Sherwood, Brillion and Fond du Lac 2030 SSA Plan Updates 
as follows: 
 

o Minor edits to the Brillion existing land use were made to include the new wetland, (and 
wetland buffers), boundaries and land use errors.  These new acreage figures were then 
tabulated and reflected in the datasets.  Subsequently, the preliminary acreage allocations were 
developed and mapped for the Brillion SSA.  A second attempt to contact the Town of Rantoul 
was successful and a meeting was set for January 14, 2013.  This meeting will outline the SSA 
update process and to encourage the community to become active in the project.   
 

o The recently updated wetland boundaries for the 2030 Fond du Lac SSA Plan update were used 
in the creation of wetland buffer areas.  In addition, stream buffer data was also altered slightly 
to reflect the new wetland buffers.  These features were then tabulated and incorporated into 
the existing land use data. 
 

o Staff developed recommendations for the 2030 Sherwood SSA Plan regarding planning area 
allocations for the village to review and comment.  Staff also began updating/editing the 
document text with base information.   

 

Sewer Extension / Facilities Plan Reviews 
There were no project reviews in November, 2012 

 

East Central staff continued to work on other SSA issues as follows: 
 

o Staff met with the Town of Clayton to re-visit potential municipal services within the town. 
 

o Staff prepared the final draft document for the Embarrass/Cloverleaf SSA Plan update for submittal 
to the Department of Natural Resources. 

 
o East Central sought clarification from the WDNR on the Designated Management Status of the 

dissolved Omro Sanitary District No. 1. (via email/phone communication) 
 
o Staff worked with a property owner within the Poygan SSA to address concerns with service 

provision to a parcel difficult to serve with sewers.  Ultimately, it was determined the sanitary 
district should enforce existing ordinances regarding sewer service.   

 
o Staff prepared the final draft text for the Poygan Sewer Service Area Plan update for submittal to 

the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources. 
 
o The Phase II Groundwater Recharge Project was completed and uploaded the data to East Central’s 

FTP site. 
 
 
  

Expenditures for November, 2012 totaled $8,096.25 



 

 

WDNR WATER QUALITY PLANNING PROGRAM PROGRESS REPORT – DECEMBER, 2012 
EAST CENTRAL WISCONSIN REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION 

 
SSA Plan Updates & Mapping 
East Central staff continued to work on the sewer service area plan updates for the Brillion, Sherwood 
and Poygan as follows: 

 
o Staff finalized the preliminary acreage allocations for the 2030 Brillion SSA plan update.  Supporting 

data included residential dwelling unit and commercial/industrial projections.  In addition, staff updated 
the document text relative to the Environmental Chapter of the plan. 

 
o Document text edits were performed for the 2030 Sherwood Sewer Service Area Plan update. 

 
o Final draft graphics were developed for the Poygan SSA Plan update with respect to the Environmental 

Conditions.  Staff also met with the Poygan Sanitary District, at a regularly scheduled district meeting,  
to educate the district on amendment procedures, (this relates to the property owner previously 
described in November, 2012).   
 

 
Reviews 
The following projects were received, reviewed and commented on: 

  

o Private Laterals: 0 o Public Interceptors: 0 

o Private Interceptor: 0 o Preliminary/Final Subdivision Plats: 1 

o Sewer Extensions: 0 o Facilities Plans: 0 

o Lift Stations: 0  

 
East Central staff continued to work on other SSA issues as follows: 
 

o Staff received and reviewed a Comprehensive Land Use Plan amendment submitted by the Town of 
Harrison, Calumet County.  
 

o Staff held a Community Facilities Committee meeting to address and act on the 2013 Work 
Program regarding Element 1200 – Sewer Service Area Planning. 
 

o Staff prepared sanitary district data for use in a Lake Management Directory.  This data 
included current boundary information and sanitary district contact data. 

 
 

Expenditures for December, 2012 totaled $7,496.56 
  

 


